
“As of December 12, 2016, our accreditor, Accrediting Council for Independent Colleges and 
Schools (ACICS), is no longer recognized by the U.S. Department of Education.  Elmira 
Business Institute has 18 months following the loss of our recognized accreditation to find a new 
accrediting agency to maintain eligibility to receive funds under the Title IV, HEA programs.  If 
Elmira Business Institute does not obtain accreditation within that 18 month period, which ends 
June 12, 2018, our school will no longer be eligible to receive funds under Title IV, HEA 
programs. 
 
If any student has a complaint relating to Elmira Business Institute’s Title IV eligibility, 
administration of the Title IV programs, the quality of education received at Elmira Business 
Institute, or otherwise relating to the accreditation standards of ACICS they can submit that 
complaint to Elmira Business Institute, Kathleen Hamilton, Senior Vice President of 
Administration, 303 North Main Street, Elmira, NY 14901, or any of the following entities: 
 

! State Attorney General Eric T. Schneiderman, Office of the Attorney General, The 
Capitol, Albany, NY 12224-0341 

! New York State Department of State, Division of Consumer Protection, Consumer 
Assistance Unit, 99 Washington Ave, Albany, NY 12231-0001 

! Office of Higher Education: NYSED, New York State Education Department, Office of 
Higher Education, Room 977 Education Building Annex, Albany, NY 12234”  


